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JGMS Principal’s Newsletter 
November/December 2009 

Dear JGMS Families, 
 
While the holiday season is a time for giving, I think we here at JGMS have been extremely fortunate in that 
we have been on the receiving end of others’ thoughtfulness and magnanimity.  On behalf of the students, 
staff and faculty of John Glenn Middle School, I would like to thank the BEF for its generous support of our 
academic initiatives, past and present.  I was in Social Studies class the day Allison Hammer unveiled the 
early human skulls; the kids thoroughly enjoyed their investigation using them.  I also know that Karen 
Burstein and the math department have big plans for use of the Senteo Interactive Response System . It is 
clear to everyone involved in education that to learn and develop one needs the knowledge and inspiration of 
people who are thinking beyond the daily demands and have the potential to influence the lives of our 
students.  The BEF is a remarkable organization working towards this end. 
 
By the way, our students and staff are giving back as well.  Last month they held a sock drive as part of a 
service project, initiated by Kristin B. and Maddy A. under the direction of their Advisor Fern Thompson, to 
help those who are less fortunate get through these cold winter months more comfortably.  Also, our Student 
Council, under the direction of Lauren Noferi and Libbey Beinert-Hunnewell, is currently sponsoring a 
“Giving Tree,” where advisories and others can select a “leaf”, identifying a particular need, from the tree 
and then collect items by December 15th to fulfill this need. All items will be donated to the New England 
Home for Little Wanderers.  I guess our kids are learning a lot this year about giving back to their 
community…it’s a lesson that will have tremendous impact on the rest of their lives. 
 
Hoping you have a restful and peaceful holiday season, on behalf of the entire JGMS faculty and staff, please 
enjoy the upcoming vacation! 
 
Our next newsletter will be available on our website beginning February 4, 2009.  In that newsletter we will 
be providing information about course selection and scheduling for the next school year! 
 
Happy Holidays! 
 
P. Jayne Viladenis 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Visit the JGMS Principal's Corner blog at http://jgmsprincipalscorner.blogspot.com/ 
 

 Principal’s Letter 



(http://jgmsprincipalscorner.blogspot.com/) 

 
 

 

Page 2        Nov/ Dec 2009 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1(2) 2(3) 
 
1/2 day- 
Parent 
Conferences 
4-7 PM 

3(4) 4(5) 5 

6 7(6) 8(1) 9(2) 10(3) 
 
School 
Council 
2:30-3:30 

11(4) 12 

13 14(5) 15(6) 16(1) 17(2) 18(3) 
 
Principal’s  
Coffee 
8:30 -9:30 
AM 

19 

20 21(4) 22(5) 23(6) 
 
 

24 
 
 
 
 
Vacation 

25 
 
 
 
 
Vacation 

26 

27 28 
 
 
 
 
Vacation 

29 
 
 
 
 
Vacation 

30 
 
 
 
 
Vacation 

31 
 
 
 
 
Vacation 

January 1, 
2010 
 
 
 
Vacation 
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October, 2009 
  
  
Dear Parent/Guardian: 
  
Every year, we send this letter out to all parents and guardians of students in Middlesex County. Students and 
their families face many challenges throughout the school year.  One of the most important concerns we share 
is the need for consistent and timely school attendance for all students. 
  
The consequences for failing to attend school are serious and well-documented.  Truancy has been identified 
as a potential predictor of delinquency, drug use, and is often associated with lowered academic achievement, 
self-esteem, and even employment potential.  In addition, several studies have found that a pattern of poor at-
tendance in early grades is linked to an increased likelihood for dropping out of school in later years. 
  
Parents and guardians, as well as students themselves, have the statutory responsibility to ensure that atten-
dance at school is regular and timely.  Schools are required by law to keep track of attendance and tardi-
ness.  If a school identifies a student who is exhibiting an attendance problem, which includes tardiness, the 
school is required by law to address that problem.  This could be as simple as notifying the parent or guardian 
of the issue and working together to improve that student's attendance, or, in extreme instances, it may require 
the school to solicit assistance by the Court or Department of Children and Families. 
  
Enclosed you will find a summary of the Massachusetts General Laws pertaining to attendance.  We would 
encourage you to review this as well as your school's policy on attendance.  Please feel free to contact the 
principal of your child's school should you wish to discuss this information further.   
  
Working together to assure that all of our students are able to reach their true potential is a goal that we all 
share, and that begins with a student’s regular and timely attendance throughout the school year. Thank you 
for your continued attention to this important issue. 
  
We look forward to a successful school year. 
  
 Cordially, 
 
Gerard T. Leone, Jr.                                          _______________________________ 
Middlesex District Attorney                               Superintendent, __________________ 
                                                                        ___________________Public Schools 
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B oo k  F a ir  N ew s 
 
T hanks to  a ll w ho  supported  ou r annual 
JG M S  B ook  Fair.  S tuden ts w ere  sch edu led  
to  a ttend  the  fa ir w ith  c la ssroom  teachers .  
B ook  fa irs  p rov ide  s tuden ts w ith  a  w ide  
varie ty o f titles  that are  o f specific  in te rest to  
them .  T hey are  like  boo ksto res  design ed  
so lely fo r  m idd le  schoo l. 
 
S pecial thanks to  the  paren ts  w ho  gave o f 
their tim e to  he lp  ou t w ith  the fa ir. 
B en  B isw as and  P atsy G avelek  w ere luck y 
w inners from  the  d aily d raw ings. 
 
 
N ew  R eso u rces 
 
 

 
     H u m an   
D iseases  an d      
  C on d ition s   
 
 
 

 
 
 
C h em ica l C om poun ds 
 
 
 
 
 

 
T hese  valuab le  re ference  se ts  are  a lso  
availab le  as  e-b ook s .  T h is m eans an  en tire  
c lass can  access these  valuab le  re ference  
w orks sim u ltaneously. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
L ib ra ry  A ctiv ity  
 
E igh th  grad e  E n glish  teachers, P at S tephen  
and  M arilyn  B em is, esco rted  the ir c lasses to  
the  lib rary to  selec t book s fo r 2 n d quarter 
book  p ro jects .  H isto rical fic tion  and  
challen gin g  books w ere  chosen . 
 
S even th  g rade  E n glish  teachers , N ico le  
D ’E n trem on t and  L yn d a M cG raw , d irected  
the ir s tuden ts to  choose  su rv ival fic tion  and  
realis tic  fic tion  and  recen tly  pub lished  titles .
 
J im  N agle ’s e igh th  g rad ers  research ed  the 
R enaissance .  T h ey u tilized  social s tud ies 
da tabases and  the B io graph y R esou rce 
C en ter.  T he y p repared  to  create  resum es fo r 
the  g ian ts  o f th e  period . 
 
P au la  B ak arian ’s s ix th  grade  social s tud ies 
s tuden ts  began  a  un it on  A frican  R ive rs  and  
the ir econom ic im pact.  K ids m et in  the  
lib rary lab  and  learned  h ow  to  u se  
W orldbook O n-L ine , A B C -C lio  W orld  
G eography D atabase , C u ltu reG ram s, and  
In fob its .  D ocum en ts  fro m  all o f these 
sou rces  can  be em ailed  to  a  studen t’s  F irs t 
C lass accoun ts. 
A fter u sin g  A dvan ced  S earch  G oog le, 
s tuden ts  looked  a t w ebsite  evaluation . 
 
M s. F ricke ’s six th  graders learned  to  
nav igate  the ph ysica l sp ace o f the  lib rary.   
U sing  a  lib rary d iagram , s tuden ts  iden tified  
the  location  o f various m ateria ls . 
 
A ll s ix th  grade rs began  reco rd in g their v ideo  
book talk s as part o f a  p ro jec t w ith  S O S  
teachers S arah  H ealy and  M elissa  M ichaud .  
S tuden ts  learned  abou t b ook  ta lk  types, 
se lec ted  books, and  p lan ned  ou t sho rt ta lk s. 
  

JG M S L ib rary  N ew s  

      D ecem ber 7 , 2009                      Joan  C o llins  
                                                                                                               T eache r L ib ra rian  
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Grade 6 French 
 
The 6th grade French classes are working very hard.  We 
 are finishing up Unit 1 and will be having a test on the unit before the break.  We are currently working on 
family trees and how to identify relationships using a limited number of possessive adjectives.  I’m also 
learning how old everyone’s parents are! 
Bonne vacances! 
 
 
Grade 7 French 
 
The 7th grade French classes are working hard and making wonderful progress.  We just completed lesson 13 
and had the quiz.  They learned to identify and describe places in their hometown.  They also learned how to 
give and receive directions – not an easy task in English or French.  In lesson 14 we’ll be learning the verb 
“aller” which will open the door to being able to talk about what we will do. 
 Bonne vacances! 
 
 
 
Grade 8 French 
 
WOW!  We are moving right along and I am very pleased with the students’ progress.  Currently, the kids are 
learning how to integrate the past perfect, present, and near future tenses.  They are also learning to identify 
which adverbs are red flags for which tenses.  This should help their English as well as their French.  The 
curriculum continues to spiral upward, challenging the students with more and more complex material. 
Bonne vacances! 
 
 
 

 

      French 
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Grade 6 
 
Students in Grade 6 are studying Unit 1- Chapter 2 in the cultural context of San Antonio, Texas. They have 
learned to describe others with the verb ser and adjectives of appearance and personality. They can describe 
colors and clothing and give others’ likes and dislikes. They have learned the difference between definite and 
indefinite articles. They are creating sentences using noun and adjective agreement in gender and number. 
They are studying about and experiencing  la música tejana in the connecting cultures section of our program. 
. 
 
Spanish 7  
 
we are wrapping up the final chapter in the unit on Mexico City.  We have been studying how to say what 
people are going to do, talk about after school plans, and discuss places and people we know with a list of 
regular –er and –ir verbs, as well as a few irregular verbs.  After the winter break we will begin our unit on 
Puerto Rico, learning to extend invitations, talk on the phone, express feelings, and say where you are coming 
from and what just happened. 
 
 
Spanish 8 
 
Students in Spanish 8 have been studying and practicing the art of bargaining for items sold at outdoor mar-
kets in Oaxaca, Mexico. Talking about shopping, making purchases and giving gifts are also embedded in this 
context.  They have learned the vocabulary to describe many handicrafts and other items offered for sale at 
these outdoor markets . Grammar points in Unit 4-Chapter 2 include a group of o>ue stem changing verbs 
along with the review of the e>ie stem changing verbs studied during grade seven. A review of indirect object 
pronouns and indirect object placement are also covered in this chapter. 
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With the holiday season upon us, and the first snow officially on the books; the 8th graders have continued to 
bring enthusiasm and leadership to JGMS and their individual classrooms,. With the winter vacation a little 
over a week away, you can imagine that the excitement level has certainly increased in lower A Wing. We en-
courage parents to remind their children to work hard until the close of school on December 23rd!  
 
UPCOMING Grade 8 Events: 
 
January 4, 5,6: National Geographic Geography Bee in social studies classes. 
January 15th:: Registration deposit for Dc. Trip due  
 
Social Studies 
 
Students in Mr. Casey’s and Mr. Nagle’s classes have recently completed library research and technology 
based projects on the Renaissance. Mr. Nagle’s classes produced résumé’s on key figures that contributed to 
the Humanist movement in Europe. Mr. Casey’s classes produced similar type projects using the program 
“Photostory” which allowed the students to produce mini-documentaries on these key historical figures.   
 
 
English 
 
Students in Mrs. Stephen’s and Ms. Bemis’ classes are working their way through the novel, The Giver. The 
novel by Newberry award winner, Lois Lowry, asks students to contemplate what makes an ideal or Utopian 
society as they read about Jonas’s community “…world is perfect. Everything is under control. There is no fear 
or pain. There are no choices, every person is assigned a role in the community.” 
 
After the holidays there will be a shift from literature to composition. We will be exploring, analyzing, draft-
ing, revising, and publishing a variety of writing pieces with particular emphasis on constructing responses to 
classroom prompts and subjective essay questions.  
 
Math:  
 
The current unit of study in Level 2 classes involves factors, fractions and exponents. In this unit, students use 
factorization of numbers and also factor monomials. Students find the greatest common factor and least com-
mon multiple of numbers and monomials and use these quantities to simplify, compare and order fractions and 
mixed numbers.  
 
Level One classes are working on a unit involving subtraction of Algebra. Students are studying real world 
situations that leas to linear sentences involving subtraction. They will be learning how to use variations on 
techniques learned in previous chapters to solve equations and inequalities involving subtraction. 
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SCIENCE, 8th Grade 
  
On the Green Team, students have just completed lessons on Earth Chemistry and are beginning a unit on 
minerals.  They will learn how scientists categorize minerals into two main groups. Mineral formation and 
classification will also be studied. Students will identify unknown minerals according to their color, streak, 
luster, how they break and density. Special properties of minerals are to be highlighted by demonstrating the 
optical properties of calcite (double vision), chemical reactivity (calcite and weak acid) and fluorescence. 
Students will be engaged in many hands-on activities throughout this unit.  
 
On the Grey Team, students have studied in depth a unit on earthquakes. Students used the Internet to track 
current earthquake activity.  Students gathered information about location, magnitude, and intensity and made 
connections to what was learned in their previous unit of Plate Tectonics. Students learned what societies do to 
help lessen the damage of seismic energy and what seismologists do to help predict future seismic events.  
Students have just begun a unit on volcanoes. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Band, Orchestra, Jazz Band and Chorus ensembles did an outstanding job in their concert performances 
over the last few weeks. The dedication and talent of these groups is obvious, and their pride in a job well done 
is evident. Having fun making music with friends is a joy in our lives. 
 
The 7th and 8th grade chorus members will have a chance to encore their winter concert music at a fundraiser at 
Barnes and Noble on Tuesday, December15th at 5:30, We hope many will come and support the Bedford 
Education Foundation’s effort for our schools. 
 
The cast list for ”Fiddler on the Roof, jr.” was posted on December 8th. Seventy-five students auditioned for 
lead roles, and 125 are currently signed up to participate. The first rehearsal for the spring musical will be after 
school on Tuesday December 15th, from 2:30 to 3:40. Stage crew sign-ups will take place after the winter 
break. 
 
We are coming to the end of our first semester, and students signed up for music electives are switching their 
next choices,  which include world drumming, guitar, theater arts, chorus, band and orchestra. Beginners are 
always welcome in these groups, and the instrumental directors are committed to helping students find the 
resources to “catch up” with their peers who have been participating since elementary school. It’s never too 
late! 

                     
       Music 
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Winter weather has arrived!  We hope you are enjoying the change in scenery as we experience the first 
signs of winter this year.  The 2nd Quarter Interims will be posted after school on Monday, December 14.  
Please be sure to check how your child is doing now that we are half way through the quarter.  We will con-
tinue to have meaningful learning experiences through the last day of school prior to the December vacation, 
so we appreciate the help you give to keep your child focused on homework and studies. 
 
Here is what has been happening in the classes: 
 
English 
Building on their knowledge of folklore, students read “The Landlady” which is a modern-day short story 
that is based on European folktales.  Currently students are beginning the study of novels—either The Pig-
man by Paul Zindel or The Witch of Blackbird Pond by Elizabeth George Speare.  In addition, students are 
writing descriptive essays.  Lastly, book projects are due in January.   
 
Social Studies 
Students are completing their study of Mesopotamia.  They have learned about how this civilization devel-
oped and the way that city-states began conquering other city-states to create the empires.  All students wrote 
an essay answering the question “What Makes the City of Ur a Civilization,” using their knowledge of the 
six characteristics of a civilization and their new knowledge of the Mesopotamian city of Ur.  This was the 
equivalent of a mini research paper, which is preparation for an upcoming and more independent research 
project on Egypt.  Students are beginning their study of Egypt and will continue until after the December 
break.  On Friday, January 8, the entire 7th grade will go to the Museum of Fine Arts as part of their study of 
Egypt.  There is more information about this trip below.  
 
Science 
Students have concluded their study of ecology.  They are now studying cells.  They are making a three-
dimensional cell model at home. In this project they will show all of the parts of the cell and include a key 
that explains the functions of each of the cell parts.  This project is due before the December break. 
 
Math 
In Level 1 classes, students are currently working on ratios and proportions.  They will conclude the unit 
with a test on December 23rd.  Students will also be working on their cartoon enlargement project, which 
will be due on January 4, 2010.  The next unit will focus on polygons and square roots. 
In Level 2 classes, students are studying integers.  This unit will conclude with a test on December 23rd, and 
students will also need to turn in their graphing projects on this date.  The next unit will be on ratios and pro-
portions. 
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Next week, all seventh graders will bring home a permission slip and information about the field trip to the Mu-
seum of Fine Arts.  The trip will cost $15.00 per student, which includes admission to the museum and bus 
transportation.  Students will need to bring a bag lunch with them and there will be a scheduled time to eat in a 
student cafeteria area.  Students will not be able to purchase any food, beverages, or snacks while at the mu-
seum, so they should not bring any additional money on the trip.  In the past, this trip has been a wonderful sup-
plement to our social studies curriculum, and this year we will be able to see a special exhibit of the Secrets of 
Tomb 10A. 
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The sixth grade Blue team is posting an electronic calendar to help the students with their long term planning.  
The calendar is accessible through the kid's First Class accounts (e-mail) and is found in the student news 
folder.  ONLY long term projects and tests will be posted.   
 
The Blue team had a great time at the museum of science on November 24th, and especially enjoyed the 3-D 
cinema about the microorganisms that live on the human body.  A huge Congratulations to Ben B. and Erin P. 
who were named students of the month for October and November respectively at the blue team month 
meeting!   We hope everyone has a great holiday! 
 
 
The Red team is proud to congratulate Kelly M. for our October student of the month. Kelly is a hard worker 
with a positive attitude.  She was specifically chosen because of her consistency in these areas and her positive 
encouragement of someone who was struggling to make a presentation in class.  Kelly, we are glad to have 
you on our team. 
 
We would like to wish everyone a safe, enjoyable, and relaxing holiday.  We are looking forward to a 
wonderful start to 2010. 

                Grade 6 
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Gifted and Talented E-mail List 
 
All parents and students are invited to sign-up to receive e-mails from Lisa Rainen regarding opportunities for 
student, both in and out of school.  She  will send out information on opportunities in the area, school events, 
and anything else that might be of interest.  Please send an e-mail to lisa_rainen@bedford.k12.ma.us to get on 
the list!   
 
Gifted and Talented Programming through Differentiation 
 
 Students with particular gifts and talents have many opportunities to learn and excel at JGMS.  Many 
of these opportunities are provided in the regular classroom, through differentiation.  Teachers provide 
students with challenging options in the context of the regular curriculum, based on student needs and 
interests.  The Gifted and Talented and Differentiated Instruction Teacher, Lisa Rainen, provides support to 
teachers on differentiation. 
  
Advanced Mathematics 
 
  Mathematics can be particularly challenging to differentiate.  We acknowledge that some students 
need a qualitatively different mathematics curriculum on a daily basis.  These needs change throughout the 
year, based largely on readiness.  One way we work to meet these needs is to pre-test students in mathematics 
for every unit, and provide alternate curriculum to some students who show the need for more advanced work.  
The advanced math pull-out classes work on units that parallel the regular curriculum, taking it deeper and to 
a more challenging level.  For the first unit of 6th grade, the students are remaining in the regular classroom to 
get used to the routines and organization of middle school.  The first 7th grade unit focuses on the concepts of 
patterns and includes writing patterns algebraically, using integers in patterns, and solving equations that 
represent patterns.  The 8th grade class extends the regular algebra text by expanding the set concepts in the 
text, hoping to understand why Set Theory can be thought to be the foundation of all mathematics.   
 
MathCounts 
 
The JGMS math competition program, MathCounts, meets after school on Mondays from 2:30 to 3:30 in 
room B218.  Students participating in MathCounts will compete in many competitions, including the 
American Mathematics Competition for grade 8 and below (AMC 8), the Collaborative Problem Solving 
Competition, Math Olympiad, and MathCounts.  Each of these competitions will engage students’ 
mathematical talents in different ways, including individual speed competitions, extended problem solving, 
team competitions, and head-to-head problem solving.  All students are invited to train and compete.  Any 
student who cannot attend some meetings due to conflicts with sports or other activities should contact Lisa 
Rainen for information on how to stay competitive and join when they are able. 

           Notes from Gifted and Talented/ Differentiation 
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 School Scrabble 
 
School Scrabble is an excellent way for students with verbal talent to stretch their vocabulary and strategic 
thinking.  School Scrabble meets after school on Wednesdays in A117.  The program is run under the 
umbrella of Youth and Family Services After School Program, with additional meetings before and 
between sessions, and field trips for competitions.  Students are welcome to come try out School Scrabble 
until the After School Program schedule starts and decide if they would like to sign up. 
 
Out of School Resources 
MIT SPLASH   http://esp.mit.edu/learn/Splash/index.html 
 
SPLASH is an incredible opportunity for students who love to learn or who have particular passions or 
talents.  It runs every year on the MIT campus on the weekend before Thanksgiving – this year on 
November 21st and 22nd.  Students in grades 7-12 can sign up for a very low cost to take up to 16 hours of 
courses over two days on almost any topic imaginable.  Courses range from yoga and knitting to decisive 
battles in history and the mathematics of knots.  Registration begins in early November and some classes 
fill up fast, so it’s worth keeping tabs on the website!  This is a really fantastic opportunity, so mark your 
calendars now to ensure you don’t miss it!  Please let Ms. Rainen know if cost or transportation is an issue. 
 
CTY Talent Search www.cty.jhu.edu  
 
Students who have scored at the advanced level on any of their most recent MCAS are invited to participate 
in the Center for Talented Youth Talent Search.  Students in 7th and 8th grade will take either the SAT or the 
ACT tests, typically given to college bound juniors and seniors.  Students in 6th grade will take the SCAT 
(School and College Ability Test).  Participation in the CTY Talent Search can lead to recognition, 
qualification for additional CTY programming, and, at the 7th and 8th grade level, scholarships to local 
colleges to be used to take courses before high school graduation.  The deadline for applications is 
November 20th.  If you would like information to be sent home with your child, please e-mail Lisa Rainen 
at lisa_rainen@bedford.k12.ma.us.  You can also get more information on the CTY website listed above. 
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Dear Parents, 
It is with great pleasure that we announce the planned opening of a new Assessment Portal in Aspen, our 
online student database.  The portal, designed as a storage system for housing district-wide student assess-
ment data over the course of a child’s years in Bedford, will be open to parents on Tuesday, December 15.  
At that time, parents will be able to revisit student scores on several assessments used in our schools.  Ex-
planations of each assessment and a glossary of terms are provided through an attached link to the data 
page of the portal. Parents at JGMS can anticipate seeing DIBELS reading scores for Grade 6 only and 
MCAS scores for Grades 6-8. 
 
The opening of this portal marks a milestone for the Data Task Force, a team of teachers and administra-
tors who, for the past several years, have been working on making a longitudinal assessment database 
available to parents.  And, while we are hopeful that this effort will prove useful to parents, we also want 
to caution that the assessments included in this first opening are only a small sampling of the many ways 
teachers in Bedford measure student performance. 
 
To help parents, Mr. Ken Lord, our Network Administrator, will provided a brief description of the access 
procedures on our district website when starting December 15th..  Additionally, we have reserved the eve-
ning of January 14th starting at 7:00 at Lane School as a time when parents can receive support in the tech-
nology and further explanations of the significance of the assessments currently included in the portal. 
 
We look forward to hearing of your experiences as you explore this new tool, and we welcome your pres-
ence on January 14th.  In the meantime, if you have any questions, do not hesitate to contact me at 
cindy_crimmin@bedford.k12.ma.us. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Dr. Cindy Crimmin 
Director of Curriculum and Instruction 
 
****************************************************************************************************** 
 
Please note that on the January calendar, students have been asked to write in the rotation days that 
were not previously printed in their agendas.  The rotation days appear in parentheses next to the 
dates in the calendars in the newsletters.   If students have not put these rotation days into their 
agendas, they should do so now.  Thank you. 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    
 
 

 1 
 
 
 
Vacation 

2 

3 4(1) 5(2) 6(3) 7(4) 
 
 

8(5) 9 

10 11(6) 12(1) 13(2) 14(3) 
1/2 Day 
Teacher  
Workshop; 
Dance 
6:30 –9PM 

15 
 
No School 
Teacher 
Workshop 
 

16 

17 18 
 
No School 
Martin Lu-
ther King 
Day 

19(6) 20(1) 
 
 

21(2) 
 
School  
Council 
2:30-3:30 
 

22(3) 
 
 
 
 
 

23 

24/31 25(4) 26(5) 
 
 
 
 
 

27(6) 
 
 
 
 
 

28(1) 
 
 
 
 
 

29(2) 
 
 
 

30 

John Glenn Middle School 

January 2010 
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